From: Don Hanson

**Sent:** Wednesday, March 13, 2024 9:45 AM **To:** Wayne Ward < Wayne.Ward@brock.ca> **Subject:** Re: Sunderland Arena project

Hello Wayne Re- Sunderland Arena Improvements.

After discussions with as many of our players as possible, we The Sunderland Classics would like to see the biggest ice surface possible. The ice surface size that we have now only safely allows us to play 4 on 4. (our skill level leaves could use some improvement) With an increase in ice size we could bring more player out to enjoy the arena.

Thanks Don Hanson and the Sunderland Classics.

Dan Whitmarsh and myself (Don Hanson) will be attending Sent from my iPhone

On Feb 9, 2024, at 3:00 PM, Wayne Ward < Wayne. Ward@brock.ca> wrote:

Good afternoon,

Please find attached the Sunderland Arena Renovation and Expansion Project Timeline notice from Brock Township CAO Michelle Willson.

We are anticipating construction to start mid-September 2024. This is a change in date from the previously determined date of April 8, 2024.

As part of the consultations on this project I will be reaching out to the user groups next week to set up meetings during the week of February 26 - March 1.

If you are not the primary contact for your user group, please email me directly to advise who I should be contacting for this meeting.

Please note the current timeline has no ice being put in for the 2024-2025 ice season at the Sunderland Memorial Arena.

Staff will be discussing with Council how to approach the ice allocation for 2024-2025. I am hopeful that we can have this information in time for the user group meetings.